
 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION 10 

1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 155 
Seattle, WA 98101-3188 

 
 

 

 
SUPERFUND AND 

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT 
DIVISION 

 
Mr. Norm Payton 
Washington Department of Transportation 
310 Maple Park Avenue, SE 
Wing 1 C (MS47358) 
Olympia, WA  98501 
[PAYTONN@wsdot.wa.gov] 
 
Re:  Appointment of new Remedial Project Manager for the Palermo Wellfield Superfund Site. 

Dear Mr. Payton: 

This letter provides notice pursuant to Section VII of Administrative Settlement Agreement and Order 
on Consent for the Palermo Wellfield Superfund Site (CERCLA Docket No. 10-2012-0149) of a change 
in personnel.  Effective January 2, 2023, James Hall will replace Claire Hong as the Remedial Project 
Manager for the Palermo Wellfield Superfund Site.  James’s contact information is as follows: 

James Hall 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (MS 12-D12-1) 
1200 Sixth Avenue, Suite 155 
Seattle, WA   98101 
Work Phone:  (206) 553-1808 
Email:  hall.james@epa.gov 
 
I wanted to thank you for all your work on the Palermo Wellfield site.  I have been impressed by the 
dedication of you and your whole team to do the hard work needed to characterize the contamination, 
determine potential risk, and work to develop a comprehensive cleanup strategy.  Underlying all of this 
work, I have seen your steadfast determination to protect the public.  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Claire Hong 
      Blackbird Mine Project Manager  
 
cc (email): 
 
A. Smith, WDOE 
P. Gubbe,  Southgate Development Company, Inc. 
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